
Riverglades Elementary School 
School Advisory Council 

October 28, 2024 
 

Call meeting to order/Attendance:  A meeting of the Riverglades Elementary School Advisory Council 
was called to order by Stephanie Rodriguez at 9:27am.  Secretary Kathleen Judd recorded the minutes 
for this meeting.   
 
Approval of Minutes: Stephanie Rodriguez displayed and summarized the September 30, 2024. Randi 
Smith made a motion to approve. All present approved.  Motion outcome: the minutes from September 
30, 2024, were approved.  
  
SIP: Rodriguez reported how our school improvement plan gives us a common approach to identify 
needs and establish a common approach to meet those needs. Under school information- executive 
summary (one section of our SIP), Rodriguez summarized the description.  Rodriguez went over Area of 
Focus: ELA Scores for 3-5.  Our goal is for the percentage of students in grades 3-5 scoring level 3 or 
higher in ELA will increase from 77 to 79 percent on the FAST 3.  Rodriguez went over Florida School 
Recognition Program (A+ Funds) Proposals and Ballot Creation. Rodriguez made a motion to decide how 
many options to put on the ballot. A vote: 1st option- 3 choices on the ballot- 1. divide money equally 
among all staff; 2- 100% for instructional staff, 65% for non-instructional staff; 3- none of the above. OR 
have 2 options only on the ballot- 1- 100 percent of the funds will be used as a one-time bonus to be 
divided equally among full time instructional and non-instructional on the 2023-2024 school year.  
Option 2: None of the Above. Majority voted for 2nd ballot creation- to only have 2 options on the ballot.  
Tuesday, November 5- Present to staff.  Post ballot for 3 days. Staff Vote on Friday, November 8, 2024.  
Jennifer Sianato made a motion to approve the ballot.  Shasha Hilbon seconded.  Motion outcome:  the 
ballot for school recognition funds was approved to be communicated to staff and voted upon.   
 
Accountability SAC Funds: $17, 464.42.  Seltzer made a motion to continue the use of funds for 
substitutes on Professional Development days.  Voting took place.  All present voted yes.  Motion 
outcome: the use of SAC Accountability funds for substitutes and Professional Development was 
approved for the 24-25 school year. 
  
SESIR: School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting- Seltzer reported we had one incident, and it was 
a high-level threat.   
 
Principals Report: Seltzer reported that the FAST is given 3 times per year and the data is useful because 
it tells us baseline data (PM1), progress monitoring (PM2), and summative data (PM3).  We also give 
iReady diagnostics and Letters Names & Sounds for Kindergarten.  All the data helps inform our 
instruction.  All About Broward flyer- gives enrollment information, student demographic information, 
and Riverglades is named a School of Excellence by the state of Florida.  Judd has helped with Science of 
Reading for small groups and the district is coming out for Touch Math trainings and November PLCs for 
Intervene to Succeed- help teachers look at data and assist with small grounds.   
 
Questions, concerns, and ideas- SESIR- is it the same high risk from last time? Seltzer reported yes.   
 
Motion to adjourn: Shasha Hilbon made a motion to adjourn meeting, all approved.  Meeting adjourned 
at 10:12am   
Next meeting: November 18, 2024 @ 9:30am 


